
Great Wilbraham Traffic Surveys 
 

Monday 18th to Friday 22nd July 2022 
 
 

Further to the Transport Working Group’s recent e-mail, this is to confirm that TWG will be 
conducting traffic surveys in the village from 6am until 9pm in the week commencing 
Monday 18th July. The purpose of the surveys is twofold: 
 

• To count the total number of vehicles, of all types, travelling through the village on 
each of the ‘through routes’: 

o A11 (Mill Road) to/from Fulbourn (Station Road) 
o A11 (Mill Road) to/from Six Mile Bottom Road (The Lanes) 
o Fulbourn (Station Road) to/from Six Mile Bottom Road (The Lanes) 

• To record further details of Heavy Good Vehicles, beyond their direction of travel, as 
follows: 

o Size – in terms of the number of rear axles 
o Registration number 
o Owner/operator details 

 
The information gathered will be used as evidence in support of proposals that the TWG 
may make to the Parish Council, all of which will seek to reduce the impact of traffic on the 
village. The data collected will complement that gathered in September last year, over a 
similar 5-day period. 
 
We are seeking ‘surveyors’: volunteers who are prepared to join others to form teams, 
which will work together to make an accurate record of the traffic. Members of the TWG 
will form the core of each team and will be responsible for briefing others on the process, 
shared between team members, of capturing, noting and recording the details required. 
Guidance will be available to assist the surveyors in distinguishing between various types of 
vehicles: something that was previously identified as a difficulty. 
 
If you can help with the surveys, possibly for an hour or 2 on some or all of the days, please 
send your availability in an email to Gareth Burton at hgvs.wilbraham@gmail.com. 
Alternatively, please drop a note into Martin Gienke at 46 Church Street or Gareth at 44 
High Street. We intend to issue the rosters at the end of this week. 
 
Thank you for reading this and, hopefully, for volunteering to support this important work. 
 
 

Gareth 
 
Gareth Burton 
07989 573121 

mailto:hgvs.wilbraham@gmail.com

